COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Monday 19th June 2006
Question No. 14
QUESTION: Councillor J. Neville

"To ask the Manager to have arranged a comprehensive clean up of the green area adjacent to Tymon Bawn Community Centre which is regularly used by local sports clubs/schools and which has been littered with broken glass/debris in recent weeks and will the Manager make a statement on the matter?"
REPLY: 
The open space at Tymon Bawn Community Centre is cleaned on a weekly basis.
In view of the frequency and quantity of litter discarded on this open space, much of which is associated with customers of the local shops, it is not possible to keep the area completely free of litter at all times. 
Approximately 4 no. black refuse sacks of litter are picked from this open space each week and on a monthly basis the area behind the wall along the Firhouse Road West is also picked and generates a further 20 bags of litter each time it is picked.  
The Litter Warden for the area is being informed of the situation in this area.

With regard to the issue of broken glass, it is condition of the Council’s pitch letting agreement that each club allocated a pitch is required to check the surface for glass and other objects prior to the playing of matches.
